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              Minutes of April 20, 2010 
A meeting of the Board of Health was held on Tuesday, April 20, 2010. The meeting was held in the Board of 
Health office on the 2nd floor of Town Hall at 253 Atlantic Ave., Hull, MA.  
 
Present were Board Members, Donald Gillis, Jennifer Butler-Rickard and Virginia MacDonald Board Chair, Health 
Director, Joyce Sullivan and Board Secretary Terri Berardinelli.  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 P.M.  
 
Ms. Sullivan advised the Board that an application for a Body Art/Tattoo establishment has been received from 
Chris Collins who plans on opening a business at 163 Nantasket Ave. DBA The Jagged Edge. Ms. Sullivan stated 
that the proposed location is already in a Business District Zone so they should be okay. The Town Clerk has 
already issued a Business Certificate however; Mr. Collins still needs to provide a detailed floor plan and submit 
certifications for anatomy courses, skin courses and blood borne pathogens courses that he has taken. He was 
referred to the Quincy Health Department for course trainings as he only showed an anatomy course taken while he 
was in the military so years ago. Ms. Sullivan advised the board that the business space would need to have 1 
working toilet and a readily available hand sink for up to 3 practitioners. If more that 3 practitioners then another 
hand sink would be required. At this time the application is incomplete and when a completed application and 
detailed floor plan is received we will hold another Board meeting to review and approve or deny.    
 
The Board reviewed the Portable Toilet application that was recently submitted from the property owners of 85 
Beach Ave. The Board discussed the privacy screening required and agreed that the entire Portable Toilet should be 
screened from public view. An actual fence (if used) would require a building permit if it is to be higher than 6 feet. 
The Board agreed to do a site visit once the Portable Toilet is in place with the screening. Ms. Sullivan stated 
that the Septic Hauler should be sent an application so as to transport sewage in the Town.  
   
The Board was apprised by Ms. Sullivan that the State is now requiring permanent signage be placed at the 
locations where Beach Water Testing samples are taken. A copy of a sample sign was shown to the Board. The 
DPW Director and his staff will take care of the ordering and placements of the signage. The funding will come 
from the BOH budget.  
 
The Board was apprised of the letter that she was instructed to send to the heirs of the property owners of the former 
Waveland Gas Station. Comments and editorials in the Hull Times this past weekend had created some controversy. 
Ms. Sullivan advised them of the Town Counsels response concerning the matter.  
 
The Board reviewed and approved by a 3-0 vote the Meeting Minutes of February 23, 2010. 
 
The Board reviewed and approved by a 3-0 vote the Health Directors Reports for February and March 2010.  
 
The Board was advised that the Community Outreach Reports & Public Health Nurse’s Reports for February and 
March 2010 are not available at this time. 
 
They’re being no further business; a motion was made to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.  
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